Brigadier General Danny Efroni
6 David Elazar Street
Hakirya
Tel Aviv/ISRAEL
E-Mail: avimn@idf.gov.il
Fax: (00 972) 3 569-4526 

Hunger Strikers in Hospital: Tha'er Halahleh, Bilal Diab, Hassan Safadi, Omar Abu Shalal, Ja'afar Izz al-Din and Mahmoud al-Sarsak 

Dear Judge Advocate,

I am writing to you in deep concern because of reports from Amnesty International relating to them six Palestinian detainees on hunger strike in protest at being detained without charge or trial are now so ill that they have been moved to Ramleh prison hospital. They have all been denied access to independent doctors.

Furthermore it has come to my attention that Two Palestinian hunger strikers lives are in danger, as the Israeli Supreme Court has delayed ruling on the appeal against their detention without charge or trial. Other administrative detainees on hunger strike are still denied access to independent doctors. 

I urge you 

· to immediately transfer Tha’er Halahleh and other detainees on prolonged hunger strikes to a fully- equipped hospital so they can receive specialized medical care; 

· to ensure that all detainees on hunger strike are allowed regular, private access to independent doctors, families and lawyers, treated humanely, and not punished in any way for their hunger strike.

· to end the cruel, inhuman and degrading treatment of administrative detainees, such as shackling detainees on prolonged hunger strike.   

· to end the use of administrative detention including under the Unlawful Combatant Law, as it violates the right to a fair trial as guaranteed by the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. 

I call on you to release Tha'er Halahleh, Bilal Diab, Hassan Safadi, Omar Abu Shalal, Ja'afar Izz al-Din and Mahmoud al-Sarsak  immediately, as well as all other Paletinians in administrative detention, unless they are promptly charged with internationally recognizable criminal offences and brought to trial in full conformity with international fair trial standards. 

Yours sincerely,
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